VILLAGE OF AURORA

COMMUNITY PRESERVATION PANEL

MINUTES OF WEDNESDAY AUGUST, 4, 2010

PRESENT: Claire Morehouse, Todd Zwigard and Derwood Crocker.
ABSENT:  Avery Ayers and Chris MacCormick.
ALSO PRESENT:  Deborah Brooks, David Brooks, Dee Nance, Grace Bates, Michele Taber and Pat Bianconi.
Crocker called the meeting to order at 7:22 PM, and asked for approval of the July minutes.  Ms. Brooks reminded the board that Morehouse was not present at the July meeting; therefore, they did not have a quorum for accepting minutes and the motion was tabled. 
APPLICATIONS FOR CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

Application #10-11 – From Grace Bates, to demolish the eastern and northern sections of her home at 78 Court Street.  Crocker asked the board if they had further questions for the applicant.  Morehouse and Zwigard replied that their questions had been thoroughly answered during the public hearing.  Zwigard asked Bates if she had spoken to her neighbors about the project.  Bates replied that she had only spoken with the Fitzgerald family and they were supportive of her plans.  A motion to grant a Certificate of Appropriateness for Application #10-11 was made by Zwigard; seconded by Morehouse.  Motion carried 3:0.

Application #10-13 – From Michele Taber for a sign advertising her Salon & Spa at 371 Main Street.  Taber provided drawings of her sign for the board’s review.  She told the board she intends to hang her sign off Mike Montgomery’s Vintage Lighting sign, and has verbal approval from Mr. Montgomery to do so.  Her sign would be the exact same size as Mr. Montgomery’s sign, with identical colors and lettering.  Further questioning revealed that the sign would also be identical in thickness to Mr. Montgomery’s sign and that the height of the post would need to change from its present 71 inches to a height of 83 inches.  When questioned, Ms. Taber was unsure how the height increase would be accomplished and would have to consult with her carpenter.  She hoped the post could be extended so that the existing post which is set in concrete would not have to be removed.

The board consulted the village zoning law regarding signs.  The board found that although the applicant’s design seemed to be a very appropriate choice, it was too large as defined by Section 406.D.1.b of the Village Zoning Law.  Crocker expressed the desire to see this sign grandfathered in because matching the existing sign was the most appropriate action the applicant could take from an aesthetic point of view.  

After considerable deliberation, Zwigard made a motion to approve the sign proposal based upon its appropriateness to its context and the appropriateness of the application.  And furthermore, given the longstanding nature of the sign it was being attached to, Ms. Taber should be allowed to exceed the maximum two square feet permitted by Village Zoning Law.  The motion was seconded by Morehouse.  Motion carried 3:0.

Ms. Taber was instructed to get written permission from Mr. Montgomery for the sign modifications before her August 11th meeting with the Planning Board.

A motion of adjournment was made by Zwigard; seconded by Morehouse.  Motion carried 3:0.  The meeting adjourned at 8:14 PM.

The next meeting of the Community Preservation Panel will be September 1, 2010.

Respectfully submitted,

Dee Nance

Village Clerk

